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Hyde, Emma

From:

Sent: 27 September 2021 16:16

To: Hyde, Emma

Subject: RE: Variation of premise licence - Aldi, 60-62 Warminster Road, Westbury, Wiltshire, 

BA13 3PF

Dear Emma, 
 
I have spoken to the chair of the committee, and here is the town council’s update response. 
 
 
Westbury Town Council wish to object to this application, based on the following grounds: 

1. Prevention of Public Nuisance 
 Applicant is adjacent to residential properties, and it would be an intrusion to allow 

access at the proposed times and interfere with residents right to rest and relaxation. 
Most of the adjacent properties are family occupied. 

 
2. Prevention of Children from Harm 

 Most of the surrounding properties are family units with a high proportion of children. 
 A junior school is within 500 yards of the applicant’s premises. 
 A new residential estate is being built adjacent to the East of the property.          

 
3. Prevention of Crime and Disorder 

 The police state they do not have resources to adequately cover the town and the 
local police station has been closed. Any instances of late-night disturbances 
will likely result in a belated or no response. 

 
4. Public Safety 

 The applicant’s premises are directly alongside the A350 which is the main 
thoroughfare from the midlands to the south and carries very heavy traffic. Any 
disturbances or alcohol related incidents will spill onto the A350 and as previously 
stated police cover for the town is negligible. 

 
 
I hope this is acceptable. Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Many Thanks 
Sarah 

Sarah Harris 
Committee & Communications Officer 
Westbury Town Council 
 

From: Sarah Harris  
Sent: 27 September 2021 12:11 
To: Hyde, Emma <Emma.Hyde@wiltshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Variation of premise licence - Aldi, 60-62 Warminster Road, Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 3PF 
 

Dear Emma, 
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Thank you for letting me know. I will follow up with the chair of the committee now, to see what 
they wish to do. 
 
Many Thanks 
Sarah 

Sarah Harris 
Committee & Communications Officer 
Westbury Town Council 
 

From: Hyde, Emma <Emma.Hyde@wiltshire.gov.uk>  
Sent: 27 September 2021 12:06 
To: Sarah Harris  
Subject: RE: Variation of premise licence - Aldi, 60-62 Warminster Road, Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 3PF 
Importance: High 
 
Dear Ms Harris, 
 
We have received your representation against the Premises Licence application Aldi, 60-62 Warminster Road, 
Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 3PF.  Unfortunately there isn’t enough information to accept this as a valid 
representation. Are you able to provide further details relating your concerns under the four licensing objectives 
specifically connecting to the premises. In order for us to accept your letter as a valid representation we would 
require further evidence from yourself.  
 
To be considered a valid objection, a representation must relate to one or more of the licensing objectives:- 
 
•             Prevention of public nuisance 
•             Prevention of children from harm 
•             Public safety 
•             Prevention of crime and disorder 
 
Under the Licensing Act 2003, if one or more valid representations are received against the licensing application, the 
licensing authority must hold a hearing where the application will be heard before the licensing sub-committee, and 
where you will be expected to attend to address the committee with your concerns.  
Please be aware that if you do not wish to proceed with the representation;  there is a Review process, whereby any 
person can call the premises in to review should there be reason and evidence to suggest that they are not meeting 
the licensing objectives. 
 
Many thanks  
Emma  
 

From: Sarah Harris  
Sent: 27 Septemb  
To: Hyde, Emma <Emma.Hyde@wiltshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: Variation of premise licence - Aldi, 60-62 Warminster Road, Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 3PF 
 

Dear Emma,  
 
At a meeting held on Monday 20th September 2021, Westbury Town Council Highways, Planning 
and Development Committee considered the: 
 
Variation of premise licence - Aldi, 60-62 Warminster Road, Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 3PF 
 
The committee voted to object to the application, based on the following grounds: 
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 Inconvenience to residential areas and nearby neighbours 

 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 
Many Thanks 
Sarah 

Sarah Harris 
Committee & Communications Officer 
Westbury Town Council 
 

From: Hyde, Emma <Emma.Hyde@wiltshire.gov.uk>  
Sent: 02 September 2021 12:52 
Subject: Variation of premise licence - Aldi, 60-62 Warminster Road, Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 3PF 
 
Good Afternoon, 
 
The Licensing Authority has received an application to vary the Premises Licence for Aldi, 60-62 Warminster Road, 
Westbury, Wiltshire, BA13 3PF 
 
The application is seeking to vary the hours of the following licensable activities: 
Sale of Alcohol (Off sales) 0600 – 00:00 Monday - Sunday   
 
I have attached a copy of the application, along with the current licence. 
 
Any written representations against/for the application must be received in writing no later than 28 September 
2021 
 
If you require any further information please contact me. 
 
 
 
 
Kind regards 
Emma Hyde 
Public Protection Officer – Licensing 

 
Wiltshire Council |County Hall | Trowbridge |Wiltshire | BA14 8JN 
T. 01249 706414| www.wiltshire.gov.uk 
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This email originates from Wiltshire Council and any files transmitted with it may contain confidential information 
and may be subject to Copyright or Intellectual Property rights. It is intended solely for the use of the individual or 
entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the 
email from your inbox. Any disclosure, reproduction, dissemination, modification and distribution of the contents of 
the email is strictly prohibited. Email content may be monitored by Wiltshire Council to ensure compliance with its 
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policies and procedures. No contract is intended by this email, and any personal opinions expressed in this message 
are those of the sender and should not be taken as representing views of Wiltshire Council. Please note Wiltshire 
Council utilises anti-virus scanning software but does not warrant that any e-mail or attachments are free from 
viruses or other defects and accepts no liability for any losses resulting from infected e-mail transmissions. Receipt 
of this e-mail does not imply consent to use or provide this e-mail address to any third party for any purpose. 
Wiltshire Council will not request the disclosure of personal financial information by means of e-mail any such 
request should be confirmed in writing by contacting Wiltshire Council.  
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